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  TOWN OF WEST POINT 
SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

October 1, 2024 
 

Pursuant to Wisconsin State Statutes s. 19.84 the Town Board of the Town 
of West Point held a special meeting on Tuesday, October 1, 2024, at the West 
Point Town Hall, N2114 Rausch Road, Lodi, WI 53555.  The meeting agenda was 
posted in three places as required by law and on the Town’s website.  

 
The Town Board meeting was called to order by Ashley Nedeau-Owen - Town 

Chair at 6.00pm. The Town Board members present at the Town Hall were:  Ashley 
Nedeau-Owen - Town Chair, Kevin Kessler - 1st Supervisor, Scott Earnest - 2nd 
Supervisor, and John Ungrodt - 3rd Supervisor.  Also present was Taffy Buchanan - 
Town Clerk.  Absent was Brian Gasser - 4th Supervisor (excused).   
 

The Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
 

A motion was made by Scott Earnest to approve the agenda as presented, 
2nd by Kevin Kessler – motion carried unanimously.  
 
 Grothman & Associates, Jim Grothman and Scott Hewitt, explained the 
issues with the “promenade” and why an Assessor’s Plat is being done. They 
presented the draft of the Assessor’s Plat map covering the “bay area” of Pleasant 
View Park. The property owners were able to look at the maps. Questions and 
concerns about the maps and process were discussed.  The property owners drew 
new lines on the map that they came to an agreement on. Grothman & Associates 
are going to set lathes in the field so everyone can see how it looks on the land and 
then we will have another meeting on Thursday October 24, 2024 at 6:00pm to 
discuss any concerns with the new lines. 
 

No formal action by the Town Board took place. 
 

A motion was made by Scott Earnest to adjourn the October 1, 2024, Special 
Town Board meeting, 2nd by John Ungrodt –motion carried unanimously. The 
meeting was adjourned at 7:42pm. 
 
                                                                   Respectfully Submitted by 
              Taffy Buchanan, Town Clerk 
 


